
Area 2 Monthly Supervisor Report 
 December 2024 
 
Neighborhood Watch: 
MYERS HILL: 

 No updated activity. 
 
NORTH STEWART: 

 No updated activity. 
 
HIGHLAND VIEW: 

 No updated activity 
 

Case(s) for discussion: 
 
On 12/05/2024 Officers were dispatched to reports of a Domestic Dispute. Prior to the arrival of 
officers, dispatch informed them reports were coming in of a female screaming as well as hearing 
loud banging coming from the apartment.  
 
When officers arrived, they contacted a very emotional and distraught female standing outside 
of the residence. During the investigation and hard work of the officers, they learned the 
argument had become violent. The male struck the female multiple times in the face, pushed her 
to the ground, choked her and pinned her down so she could not get away.  
 
The male told the female that he was going to kill her during this physical altercation. Officers 
were able to obtain an Emergency Protective Order from a Tuolumne County Judge. The male 
was transported to the Tuolumne County Jail where he was booked for felony domestic battery, 
felony criminal threats, and felony false imprisonment.  
 
12/22/2024 Officers responded to reports of a theft at a local business. When officers arrived, 
they met with store employees and got a description of the male. Officers began walking 
through the business in an attempt to locate the male. 
 
Officers located the male in the business and began escorting him to the Loss Prevention Office. 
While walking with the male, he began to speed up trying to walk away from officers. The 
officer’s grabbed the males clothing, in an attempt to stop him from walking away.  
 
The male pushed one of the officers in an attempt to get away and run out of the business. This 
resulted in a physical altercation between the male and the officers, which lasted 
approximately two minutes. The male was placed under arrest and transported to the 
Tuolumne County Jail. The male was booked into jail for theft, obstructing and resisting a peace 
officer, and a felony warrant.  
 



K-9:  

 The Sonora PD K-9 Handler has continued to utilize his partner for narcotics and has had 
positive results.    

 The K-9 team is actively training twice a month and consistently showing progress.  
 
  

Reserves/Volunteers/Explorers: 
 

 Sonora PD has received several new Community Service Volunteer applications. 
 There was no meeting/ training held this month due to the holidays. 

 
 

Recruitment: 
  

 We currently have one new hire that has completed his background process and is set 
to start the Police Academy in January. 

 Another potential hire as a Police Officer is currently in the background process. 
 We have a new Dispatch applicant that has begun the background process.  

 
Training:  
 

 We sent a Sergeant to a two-week supervisory course in Sacramento.  
 
 

Respectfully Submitted,   
 
Sgt. Dominic Bertalotto 


